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Village of Frystown:

1. As we continue with preparations for the Part Il permit we will be seeking the Authority’s
input on various pieces of equipment utilized in the Sewage collection, conveyance and
treatment facilities. We have presented various different options for consideration by the
Authority which need decisions before proceeding with the completion of the permit
documents. .

2. As requested last month we have prepared a preliminary list for the purpose of identifying
any easements and or property purchases necessary for the sewer lines, and pump stations.
We would request the list be reviewed by Terry Parish for concurrence. Upon concurrence
and authorization we will complete the mapping for these easements as further directed.

3. We received a request to complete the metes and bounds description for the Sewer line
going through the remainder of the Seigrist Development. We are coordinating the final
layout with the Engineer for the Seigrist development to ensure the easement is consistent
with their site development.

Village of Bethel:

4. This office has continued our assistance to Tom McKeon (Berks County Industrial
Development Authority) in processing the PENN WORKS application for funding (Grant
and Loan). The Board (Commonwealth Financing Authority) officially rendered a decision
to approve the financing application. Rufus Geesaman (authority representative) attended
the meeting and can share more specific details. .

5. As requested by DCED we have prepared an estimation of the anticipated connections over
the next 20 years. We have distributed copies of this estimation for the Authority members
to review and comment. DCED needs this information by Friday for their continuing work
on the file.

6. We received a request to provide mapping to accompany the previously provided legal
description to the Heartland Settlement Company. This will be sent out tomorrow.

General Informational Questions (review of pump types):

7. As requested, we have prepared documentation for a Suction Lift type of pump as opposed
to the submersible pumps which have been presented to this point. We will be prepared to
briefly present this information and discuss it with the Board as necessary.

Should there be any questions, please feel free to contact me.

John K. Roche, P.E.



